Annual Report 1st May 2016 

compiled by Angie Zelter, Secretary of KTAT.

The following 7 Trustees were elected at the last AGM on 16th April 2015 – Angie Zelter (Secretary), Camilla Saunders, Gary Cowell, Jamie Ritchie, Jo Arponen, Kate Mclean and Sarah Jackson.

During the year Gary Cowell and Sarah Jackson resigned, although they continue as Members and Volunteers.  Angie Zelter is still acting as a Treasurer until a new Treasurer can be found. The 5 current Trustees are hoping that new people will come forward to be elected as Trustees to strengthen the Trust. 

At present there are 41 active Volunteers and 30 Members who support our work and can vote at the AGM. We would like to thank all Trustees, Members and Volunteers for all their hard work, enthusiasm and company.

KTAT has had another excellent year and work at both Weir Cottage and Greenstreete has proceeded well. The 5th Newsletter has been printed and is being distributed.

Weir Cottage Woodland Update
This year we have finished planting up the gaps in the roadside hedge with beech and holly saplings.  Throughout last summer the new saplings planted in the previous years were kept clear of weeds. The bind weed and brambles would take over if we didn't do this and we frequently leave it too long and have to search for the saplings as we clear.  Bind weed grows very fast!  We didn't fell any trees last season but this year felled our 2nd coupe (of the five). We are felling every 2 years to make a 10 year rotation. We took down some really big sycamores this year which we are processing during our current work days. We will finish the felling of this 2nd coupe next year.   

Weir Cottage is presently up for sale but Marie, the owner, is giving all prospective buyers a copy of our plan and agreement and so far she said that all have felt that this would suit them too.  However, the future of our management here will remain uncertain until we have met and made a new agreement with any future owners. Anne Mary has been the lead person at Weir Cottage. Many thanks to her for taking on this responsibility.

The Larches, Greenstreete Update
Volunteers developed their cleaving skills with a couple of chestnut trees that had been felled from the small group at the edge of the larch plantation, felled to enable more light to get into the area to encourage better growth for the remaining trees. Some fallen trees were cleared from paths in the old Greenstreete Wood and the hedge line to the east of that wood was also coppiced. A stack of processed firewood, from this work, was covered and should be dry enough for distribution either in the summer of 2016 or 2017. 3 mature ash trees, on the left hand side of the approach road to the main house, were felled, cut and stacked. The re-plantings in the first felled larch coupe were weeded and checked. A very few trees had died but most were in good condition and doing well. Volunteers received their first significant quantities of dried fire-wood from the outside stacks of timber from the original coppicing work done in preparation for the 1st larch coupe felling in 2013/14.

We are now ending the 3rd year of work at Greenstreete and KTAT had wished to proceed with the original 10 year plan to slowly replace the larch plantation with a newly planted deciduous woodland that would be managed as a high canopy continuous cover woodland, containing some coppicing coupes. However, given the costs of getting an outside contractor in to fell the larch it was only possible economically for KTAT if 2 or more coupes were cut at a time. The Samatha Trust decided that they did not want any more larch felled until Phytophthora is in the vicinity and that then they would like all remaining larch felled at the same time. Therefore all work on the larch plantation has now ceased. We will keep in regular touch with Ken Smith, the Regulatory Woodland Officer for Natural Resources Wales, to determine the nearest confirmed site of Phytophthora, which at present is about 20 miles from Llangunlo.

During the year KTAT continued the regular bird surveys (Spring and Autumn) with the expert help of Anne Cummings. The surveys were extended to include an old hedge-line by the road on the southern edge of the Samatha Trust property to monitor any impact of the coppicing and rejuvenating of the hedge, which is a task that has been given to us in lieu of continuing with the larch plantation. This re-juvenating of the hedge line will form the bulk of our work for the coming year at Greenstreete.

Other Woodlands to Manage
Two other owners have approached KTAT to manage their woodlands. We have surveyed the woods and have found them to be suitable and to meet the aims of our Trust. However, in order to manage these woodlands we will need to find more volunteers and also to raise funds to employ a regular work-day leader and administrator. The present Trustees and some of our volunteers are looking into the possibilities of expanding our work in this way.

Public Meetings and Outings
In October 2015 6 Volunteers were invited by the Redlake Valley Community Benefit Society to make a study visit to their nearby community woodland consisting of a quillet in Brineddin Wood, Chapel Lawn. 6 Volunteers very much enjoyed this opportunity.

A very successful public meeting was held in November last year with Rob Penn who talked about how many objects he made out of just one ash tree and talked about his latest book – 'The Man who Made Things out of Trees'. Over 50 people attended this very interesting talk. 

Annual Accounts
The annual accounts as presented to Companies House on 31 October 2015 are attached and show net current assets of £13,755. £10,000 of this is held for future purchase of woodland only.

